
 INFORMATION ITEM 
KENTUCKY COUNCIL ON POSTSECONDARY EDUCATION  November 22, 2024 
 
 
TITLE:  SJR 179 Report from Kentucky Community and Technical College 

System 
 
DESCRIPTION:   KCTCS President Ryan Quarles will present the findings conducted in 

response to Senate Joint Resolution 179 (2024).  
 
STAFF CONTACT:  Lee Nimocks, Sr. Vice President and Chief of Staff 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
 
Senate Joint Resolution 179 was passed during the 2024 Legislative Session. The resolution 
directed the Kentucky Community and Technical College System (KCTCS), in collaboration with 
CPE, to analyze the findings of the two reports completed last year (SJR 98 and Huron Group 
studies) and present specific action steps on several topics including academic programing, a 
statewide workforce plan and governance reform. A copy of the resolution has been included as 
reference.  
 
The report is to be submitted to the Legislative Research Commission by December 10, 2024. 
Dr. Ryan Quarles, KCTCS President, will present the report findings to the Council.  The 
findings will go before the KCTCS board at its December 6, 2024, meeting.  No action is 
required by the Council.  
 
 


